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WARNING AGAINST BOGUS 
“CERTIFICATES OF REGISTERED 
DEPOSITOR MEMBERSHIP”

ADVISORY TO THE PUBLIC

The Philippine Deposit Insurance Corporation (PDIC) warns the 
public against individuals who issue “Certificates of Registered 
Depositor Membership” bearing the PDIC logo. PDIC received 
reports that a certain Atty. Sonny D. Delos Santos and Joseph 
Carlos D. Sta. Maria issued “Certificates of Registered Depositor 
Membership” to depositors. The public is hereby informed that 
these individuals are not connected with PDIC and the public is 
firmly warned of their misrepresentation of the Corporation.

The public is further advised that PDIC does not issue 
“Certificates of Registered Depositor Membership” or any 
document certifying that an individual is a bona fide depositor 
of a bank. PDIC does not collect any fee from depositors in 
exchange for deposit insurance coverage. In view hereof, PDIC 
shall not be liable for claims arising from such document or 
misrepresentation.

The public is hereby advised to exercise prudence and vigilance 
against such misrepresentation and report any information of all 
unverified documents purportedly originated from PDIC, through:

Public Assistance Department

pad@pdic.gov.ph
(02) 8841-4141 (for callers within Metro Manila)

www.facebook.com/OfficialPDIC

1-800-1-888-7342 or 1-800-1-888-PDIC
(for callers outside Metro Manila) 


